
 

No. 589                  June        2016  

        

May the summer bring many lasting memories . 



0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 

Hello Fellow Members: 

     Thanks to all that helped or attended our Fish Fry, attendance was down this year 

but all that participated had a great meal and spent time with friends. The Workday held the 

day before was very well attended, I helped Miss Hubertushaus Sarah Hirn with the Region 

of Waterloo Adopt A Road cleanup. This is a great opportunity to show our neighbors that 

we are committed to the community, it also affords high school students the chance to gain 

some volunteer hours. 

     On April 16th Miss Hubertushaus Sarah, Jennifer and myself attended the 63 

Anniversary of the Alpine Club. At this event they presented their yearly donation to a local 

charity, this year they chose the Lutherwood Foundation who help with youth in the 

community. Later in the evening they presented the new Miss Alpine for 2016 who is Carley 

George. Carley happens to be the granddaughter of one of our past members ɀ Peter Nickl 

and my 2nd cousin. 

     On April 23rd Jennifer and I represented the club at Germanica 2016, held at Hansa 

Haus in Mississauga. This event was attended by many dignitaries including the Consulate 

General of the Federal Republic of Germany Mr Walter Stechel. Achievements awards were 

given out to 8 worthy recipients from Ontario for their dedication to German culture, 

language and traditions. Local recipients included: 

¶ Mathias Wolf (Transylvania Club) 
¶ John Werner (Transylvania Club) 
¶ Dr Marga Weigel (German Business Association) 
¶ Golden Keys Band (Offak family)      

Many thanks to the German Canadian Congress (DKK) for spearheading this event. 

     I am looking forward to an enjoyable day on the links for the clubs Golf outing on 

Saturday June 18th where I will be showing fellow Presidents Alfred Lowrick, Phil Neidert 

and Bill Poje why I am President of a hunting club and not a golf club. Afterwards we will be 

attending the picnic and mingling with fellow members and friends before I attempt to 

regain my horseshoe title. Please bring your friends and family to enjoy all that YOUR club 

has to offer. 

Your President   

David Mendler 



Oktoberfest  $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒÓȭ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 
 

OKTOBERFEST AT HUBERTUSHAUS ɀ 2016  
 

Friday, October 7 th  ɀ Grand opening K -&ÕÎ ωωȢυ &- ȱ2ÏÃË !ÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÈÅ +ÅÇȱ 
6:30 pm to 1:00 am 
Admission only $18.00 per person 
**Haus Special ɀ in Advance only  - $28.00 per person 

 
Saturday, October 8 th  ɀ Official Keg Tapping  
6:30 pm to 1:00 a.m. 
Saturday Morning *** Bogenschuetzenfest Archery Competition 10 am to 4 pm ɀ see below 
for more details 
Admission only $21.00 per person 
**Haus Special ɀ in Advance only  - $31.00 per person 
 
Sunday, October 9th  ɀ Family Day 
11:30 a.m. to 5:00 pm 
Admission $14.00 per person 
$ÏÎȭÔ ÍÉÓÓ ÔÈÅ +ÉÄÓ +ÅÇ 4ÁÐÐÉÎÇ 
-ÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ +ÉÄÓ ρτ ÁÎÄ ÕÎÄÅÒ  Ȱ3ÐÅÃÉÁÌȱ 
 
Friday, October 14 th  ɀ TGIF 
6:30 p.m. to 1:00 a.m. 
Admission $21.00 per person 
**Haus Special ɀ in Advance only - $31.00 per person 
 
Saturday, October 15 th  ɀ Grand Finale  
6:30 pm to 1:00 a.m. 
Admission $25.00 per person 
** Haus Special ɀ Advance only - $35.00 per person 

 
** Haus Special ɀ includes ɀ Admission, Schnitzel or Rollbratten dinner, plus cake and coffee 
 
***Saturday, October 8th ɀ Bogenschuetzenfest Archery Competition ɀ 10 a.m. to 4 pm ɀ 
Spectators free, food & refreshments available for purchase after 11 a.m. Information call 
Andrew at 519-578-6197. Please join us! 
 
Tickets & information - Barb - 519-572-3515 or Janet - 519-748-4179                                                      
 
www.hubertushaus.ca  twitter @hubertushaus  www.facebook.com/gchfc 

http://www.hubertushaus.ca/


Entertainment  $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒÓȭ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 
 

Hello everyone, 

We would like to thank all of the volunteers that helped with the Fish Fry on April 24th.  

Though our attendance was down by 20 percent it did not stop those who came out 

enjoy a wonderful fish dinner prepared by our very own crew. Thank you for all of your 

support. 

We would also like to remind you of our Annual Picnic that will be held on Saturday 

June 18th. This would be a great way to celebrate Father's Day with the family. So bring 

them all out and enjoy the day. There will be plenty of things to do for the young and young 

at heart. 

We would like to wish all members and friends a very safe and relaxing summer. 

 

See you soon 

Your Entertainment Directors 

Sue Nagy 

Jenn Penner 



Grounds and Facilities  $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒÓȭ Report  

Hello Fellow Members and Friends 

Although our workday was in April there was a flurry of activity on May 7th. The 

following people helped to lay a full pallet of sod and spread 5 cubic yards of mulch on the 

garden. Thanks to all who made the effort to come out. Melissa Walker, Chris Potter, John 

Panholzer, Jackie Penner, Ed Penner, Richard Yeandle, Herb Korek, Gilles Sarazin and 

myself. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our workday helpers in April were as follows: 

Lothar Dahlke  Rick Kuchma  Helmut Banderob  Manfred Aulich    

John Panholzer Karl Brich  Melissa Walker Chris Potter Richard Yeandle  

Andrew Mckay Liz Hirn Crane Kathy Hirn Sarah Hirn Monika Thiessen    

Gilles Sarazin Sue Nagy Jim Nagy  Johnathan Styles   Theresa Penner     

Ed Penner Jennifer Penner Tony Beavis  Jim Bell   Julie Korek   Dora Korek    



Herb Korek   Gilles Poulin  Edith Krauss   Anne Foster     Corey Kaune   Ed 

Kaune    Fred Mendler   Dave Mendler    Lexa Kadlecik   Jim Himsl  Ray Stagat   

Paula Kadlecik   Steve Kadlecik    

 

Thanks to all who helped on work day or the week before or after. 

The majority of the Archers were missed this year at the workday due to practices and 

competition and I hope they are doing well and good luck in the competition.  I have been 

assured they will be out to do some chores at another time and will have their names 

published then. 

The new tables are getting a coat or two of varnish and the new tree, another silver 

maple will be planted by the time you read this. The scheduled day for planting was May 11. 

A solar powered spotlight has been installed at the gate so it is brighter there for the 

last one leaving the property or if you are coming in late you can now open the gate with 

some light. 

There will be some painting done on the building in the near future and the playground 

will be painted as well.  Planter boxes are again set up on the front wall again this year 

which really does dress the front of the building up. 

If you are interested in helping with 

any of these projects just let me know and I 

will get you on the team. 

Have a great June 

Your Grounds and Facilities Director 

Steve Kadlecik 



Membership Directors Report  

Membership Update for June 2016  

Welcome to our newest members: Wesley Walker, Andrew Azores, Randel Hamel, Hioman 

(Scarlet) Tin and Horatio He. 

Just a reminder that membership dues are overdue . In order to keep your years of 

membership, dues will need to be paid with a $20.00 late fee by June 30th. 

Membership definitions:  
Family  ɀ family membership includes children up to and including the age of 17.  Once a 
child reaches the age of 18 they are no longer covered under a family membership.     
                  $116.00     
Single ɀ member between the age of 18 and 64        $83.00  
Senior  ɀ member over the age of 65           $53.00  
Family 1 ɀ 1 member is over the age of 64          $86.00  
Family 2  ɀ both members over the age of 64         $76.00  
Spouses to Honorary ɀ your spouse is/was a honourary member    $43.00  
Student  ɀ member between the age of 18 and 25, full-time student    $25.00   

**All members have voting rights except Students and those under the age of 18. 

Membership Fees received after June 30th are to be accompanied with a new membership 

application, membership dues for that year and a $30.00 administration fee. 

If you are interested in receiving the OFAH Magazine for 2016, please add an additional 

$26.00 to your membership and confirm if your mailing address is up to date.  

Cheques can be mailed to the club at the address provided on the front of the bulletin or 

cash/cheque can be paid at the monthly meetings. 

If there are any changes to your membership, (ie: marriage, birth, etc) please let me know 

so I can keep our records as accurate as possible. 

**When you submit your payment this year, I ask that you please complete the included 

Membership Update so I can make sure your records are complete. 

Your Membership Director,  Liz Hirn-Crane 

Please complete the following form and return with your payment: 



MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

Type of Membership: Family  Family-1 over 65  Family-2 over 65  Single  Single 

Senior  Honourary  Spouse to Honourary  Student  

Name: (print)_______________________________________________________ 

Birthdate (DD/MMM/YYYY) _________________________________________ 

Name: (print)_______________________________________________________ 

Birthdate: (DD/MMM/YYY) __________________________________________ 

Street:___________________________________________________________ 

City:___________________________________   Province:_________________ 

Postal Code:__________________               

Phone: __________________________________   

Email:____________________________________  

Bulletin Preference: email  mail              Valid Firearms License: Yes  No  

Children (under 18): 

Name:________________________________________ (DD/MMM/YYYY) _________________________ 

Name:_________________________________ (DD/MMM/YYYY) _________________  

Name:_________________________________(DD/MMM/YYYY) _________________  

Name:_________________________________(DD/MMM/YYYY) _________________  

Member Since:  

I/We certify that the above information is true   

 

SIGNATURE _______________________________________________ 

 

Website: www.gchfc.ca      Email: gchfc@hotmail.com 

http://www.gchfc.ca/
mailto:gchfc@hotmail.com


Sports Directors Report  
 

Club Pond 
  

Our pond will be stocked again this year and we hope to almost double the amount we 
normally purchase. Donations towards this will be gladly accepted at the monthly meeting. 
This will be done before our youth camp and the club picnic.  
(Remember, catch and release) 

 
Happy Fishing  

 
Annual Golf Tournament  

 
June 18th is our club picnic and 18 

hole 'ÏÌÆ 4ÏÕÒÎÁÍÅÎÔȢ 4ÈÉÓ Ȱ ÂÅÓÔ ÂÁÌÌ Ȱ 
tournament will once again be held at 
Foxwood Golf course for a 7am start. The 
cost will remain the same ($60 this 
includes a cart . Please send me the names 
of the members of your group at 

Rsaga0403@rogers.com or call me at 519-634-5764.  
 
Ontario Federation of Anglers and 
Hunters  

 
The 28th annual OFAH Zone J Youth 

camp out is being held at our club on June 
10, 11 & 12th. This is free of cost thanks to 
the many sponsors. Registrations are now 
being accepted and openings still available. 
Youths aged 8 to 17 years old are welcome 
and must be accompanied by a parent or 
guardian.  
 
To register email Dave Mendler at 
mendlers@rogers.com or call at (519) 
742-9573 
 
Your Sports Director,   
Reimund Stagat 

mailto:Rsaga0403@rogers.com
mailto:mendlers@rogers.com


 
01. Rhonda Ruetz 

04. Jim Fisher  

05. Janet Kunsch 

06. Roland Berchtold / Lena Koller 

09. Lexa Kadlecik  

11. Gerda Otterstein / Benjamin Lee 

15. Emily Moreau / Thirstan Falconer / Junior Dennis 

16. Lenore Vaillant 

20. Jen Schilling 

21. Tim Campagnola / Cayden Dalrymple 

22. Karl Brich 

24. Julia Amyotte 

25. Brenan Merrick / Colin Kropf 

26. Irma Dyck  

27. Avery Merrick / Sarah Yuhasz 

28. Dora Koreck 

 
 
 
 



 

Monthly Calendar  

 
 
 

 
 

 

June 
Sunday Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

   1 
Monthly  
Meeting  
7:30pm  

2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 
OFAH Zone J 
Youth 
Campout 

11 
OFAH Zone J 
Youth 
Campout 

12 
OFAH Zone J 
Youth 
Campout 

13 14 15 16 17 
*Private 
Function*  

18 
Picnic/Golf 
Tournament  

19 20 21 22 23 24 
*Private 
Function*  

25 

26 27 28 29 30   

*Please do not use the club grounds when there is a 

private function being held*  



 

Hamburger Plate -- $10.00 

Hamburger, Potato Salad, Summer 

Salad 

 

Kassler Plate -- $14.00 

Pork Chop, Potato Salad, Summer Salad, Dinner Roll 

 

Hot Dog Plate -- $5.00 

Hot Dog, Potato Salad or Summer Salad 

 

Free Hot Dog 

Children under the age of 12 

.  

 



Fish Fry ɀ April 24 th 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Another Workday at GCHFC 
 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


